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PENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Pennington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 18th December 2017 at 7 p.m. in the Pennington Parish Rooms.

Present:  Mr. Bertram
(Chairperson)
          Mrs. Thompson (Vice-chairperson)         

    Mrs. Scrogham                              Mr. Stretch
    Mr. Fockema                                 PCSO Helen Madden

    District Councillor Mrs. Airey      District Councillor Mr. Butcher

    Mr. Morrison, Mr. Douglas & Mr. Peter Fockema
1.   Apologies

                County Councillor Mrs. Willis   

2.   Minutes of Previous Meeting 
The minutes were approved and signed.
3.    Declaration of Councillor Interests

There were no declarations of interests.
4.    Public Participation by Question & Comment
Mr. Morrison commented that, from the sample of completed Community Led Plan questionnaires issued, 20% had been completed and returned. Mr. Morrison asked if the parish council would be against a ballot to enquire whether parish residents wanted a Community Led Plan. The parish council confirmed that such a ballot would not be supported and a failure to agree was registered. Mr. Morrison stated that he would convey this to the people he represented and would report back to the next meeting. Mr. Douglas stated that, as elected representatives, he had every confidence in the parish councillors making decisions on behalf of the parish residents.

PCSO Helen Madden reported via email that the incidents of note in the parish consisted of one assault under active investigation with parties known to one another. There were two road offences related to the manner of driving. There was one road traffic collision resulting in minor injury to the driver whose vehicle skidded on ice.  There was one failure to stop road traffic collision with minor damage to the vehicle. There was one resolved concern for welfare. PCSO Madden informed the council that there would be additional shop lifting patrols during the festive period. In addition, there would be visits to public houses to include test purchase operations and the use of drug wipes. An area adjacent to the lay-bye at Pennington School was to be coned off in an attempt to improve access. A Highways Engineer had instructed that the defibrillator on Main Road should be moved and was to be installed on a post 
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adjacent to the current location. PCSO Madden informed the council of a current scam involving HMRC’s name and the demand for payment in i-tunes vouchers.
5. Community Led Plan

Mrs. Scrogham reported that a grant application form had been received from Fran Richardson, the Development Officer for Action for Communities with Cumbria, to secure upto £1000 towards the Community Led Plan questionnaire printing costs. To obtain this grant, £300 funding would be required from the parish council and this was agreed. Mrs. Scrogham also reported that she was pricing the printings costs. In addition, a pre-launch meeting would be held for the parish to explain the Community Led Plan process attended by Fran Richardson and Carol Last, the Area Engagement Officer for Cumbria County Council. Once community need could be proved as a result of the plan, qualification for grants could be obtained. 
6.  Swarthmoor 

a)The Swarthmoor playground report had been received. 
b)There had been a continuing problem with the emptying of the wooden litter bins in the parish and it was decided that they should be removed completely. PCSO Madden and Mr. Stretch agreed to carry this out. The use of a trailer was required and it was agreed that Mr. Stretch would provide a thank-you gift for the owner of the trailer. 
PCSO Madden offered to write an article for the parish website and Facebook page to explain the reasons for the removal of the litter bins. PCSO Madden and Mr. Stretch to remove litter bins. PCSO Madden to compose article.
7.   Loppergarth

a)The Loppergarth playground report had been received. Mrs. Ramsbottom contacted the clerk to request payment of the money pledged towards the purchase of new equipment for Loppergarth Playground. This consisted of £1300 held on behalf of County Councillors Mrs. Willis and £500 from the parish council. Mrs. Scrogham reported that work had commenced on the installation of the new Loppergarth Playground fence. Mr. Fockema reported that an electrician had attempted to repair the Loppergarth telephone box but needed to investigate how to isolate the electrical supply.
8.   Digital Inclusion Program
Following Mr. Ruston’s attendance at November’s parish council meeting, a Digital Inclusion event had been arranged for Monday 22nd January 2018 at Swarthmoor Football Club. Mrs. Scrogham and Mr. Stretch had liaised with the club and a donation of £20 for the club had been agreed for the use of the facilities. Mrs. Scrogham suggested it may be appropriate to provide refreshments at a cost of £20. 
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Mr. Morrison very kindly offered to contribute the £40 necessary to stage the event. The parish councillors thanked Mr. Morrison. Posters and cards advertising the event were presented to the council. The postcards would be inserted into the Community Chat magazine plus an article describing the event would be published. 
9.  Data Protection Regulations 2018
The new EU General Data Protection Regulations(GDPR) will be effective from 25th May 2018. The Data Protection Act is due to be repealed by 25th May 2018. Emails from the National Association of Local Councils detailing the changes were distributed to the councillors. Every public authority will be required to appoint a Data Protection Officer. The clerk was appointed by the parish council. 
CALC is encouraging all parish councils to adopt a Data Protection Policy. All parishes also need to consider how they handle personal data and obtain permission from the individuals involved. Clerk to access CALC website to obtain guidance on conforming to the impending regulations.
10.  LAP & CALC Meetings
Mrs. Scrogham reported on the LAP meeting. The new HIMS system was discussed and in particular the confusing terminology used. Alan Cook, the Aldingham Parish Council Chairman, indicated interest in the Pennington Parish Community Led Plan process. James McEvoy spoke about the Local Important Projects. Unfortunately, Pennington Parish is unable to apply for the grants associated with this as there is no current evidence of need.

Mrs. Thompson reported on the CALC meeting. Mike Conefrey and Peter Eyre updated the group on ‘Health and Wellbeing in our Communities: the Role of Libraries’ describing how libraries are increasingly being developed as an Asset Based Community Development. Peter Hosking, the Highway Network Manager for South Lakes, reported that the HIMS system is under review with the terminology changing to make the reporting system clearer. Mr. Hoskins also provided a ‘position statement’ regarding the legal health and safety regulations regarding work by third parties on the highway. An application form was passed to the clerk to apply for a grant from the CALC Transparency Fund. Clerk to apply for Transparency Fund grant.
11.  Sunnyside & Parish Rooms

The clerk appointed an electrician several months ago to carry out the necessary work on Sunnyside but this was still outstanding.
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12. Invoices for Payment/Receipts
Invoices Paid        
         Council insurance



   £1724.35

Invoices Due for Payment
Payment for Loppergarth Playground

   £1800.00

Equipment(£1300 from cllr. Willis held by

Parish council & £500 from parish council)

Receipts
         Sunnyside rent



                 £420.00

Balance









Bank statement (Lloyds statement no. 86 issue date 8th December 2017) balance on 8th December 2017: £11,100.90. (This includes £1,300 funding being held for the Loppergarth Playground)
13. Planning Applications

Pennington

         There were no planning applications.

SLDC

The following planning application was approved:-

          SL/2017/0681         Erection of 27 dwellings, including 35% affordable provision, 
 public open space, and associated infrastructure, land off Pennington Lane,       Swarthmoor
It was decided to send a letter to the Chief Planning Officer stating the council’s displeasure at the agent for the above application receiving a letter alerting them to the planning committee meeting when the parish council was not afforded the same courtesy. The council was unhappy with the Transport Statement grossly underestimating a total of thirty-one vehicular movements per day for the proposed site. The council was also unhappy with the repeated attempts by the planning officer
to persuade the planning committee to approve the work on the development to commence in tandem with the start of the new roundabout.

The planning committee passed the above application for the work to commence only on the successful completion of the new roundabout.
         14.  Correspondence
         The correspondence list was read.
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15.  Date of Next Meeting & Items for the Agenda

The next meeting was arranged for 15th January 2018.
Christine Braithwaite, Clerk to the Council 21st December 2017
 
Signed as accurate and correct:

Date.....................

…………………………………………




Chairperson, Pennington Parish Council

